
“Fairfield C in Club” 
                                     

 

 

 

Gold: $2328.00                            “as of 6/11/2024”                                Silver: $29.29 

Meeting Location:  Grace Episcopal Church 1405 Kentucky St. Fairfield, CA. 94533 

Meeting Time: 6:00 pm to 8:00 p.m.  Web site:  http://www.solanocoinclub.com/ 

Next Meeting #559, June 26th, 2024 
 President: David Trimingham     Vice President: Bill Bartz 
  Secretary: Monica Espinosa   Treasurer: Scott Griffin 

Fairfield Coin & Collectibles Show 
Sunday, August 11th, 2024 - 9:00am to 4:00pm 

Elks Lodge #2638 - 302 Parker Street - Vacaville CA 95688 
 

$2 Admission ($1 w/ Coupon) & Free Parking 
 

Coins Bought and Sold – U.S., Ancient, & Foreign Coins 
Paper Money – Gold & Silver Drawing – Youth Education Table 

 

www.SolanoCoinClub.com 
David Trimingham (707) 761-9752 

 



 

You could be a Great Volunteer! 
 

Tell David or Scott how you can help 
Donations would feed our volunteers 

Vallejo Coin Club – 75th Anniversary Luncheon 

Hawaiian Luau Celebration 
Florence Douglas Senior Center – 33 Amador, Vallejo 

Sunday June 30th - Starts at 10:00am 
 

Join the Fun, Food, Festivity, and Fellowship 
$20.00/person – Registration Required 
Contact: Dr. Lloyd Chan 707-372-2982

“Enhancing Your Collecting”  
will be the Presentation at our June meeting.   

 

Thoughts on how to expand, enlighten and enhance your collecting experience. 
 

Presented by: Mike Turrini, Don Hill, Dr. Lloyd Chan 

Welcome NeW members aNd Guests: 
New Members:  Mariah Randolph – Janet Kentala – Kim Gardner 

Guests: Mary & Barry Braiden - Spencer and Dawson Young - Tom Arvinp 

  

Award Times 
is Here! 

The Ron Miller Memorial Award 
Written Nominations Now Open 

 

American Numismatic Association is honoring our Fairfield Coin 
Club with an award for 50 years of membership! 

 



 

“Happy Birthdays and Anniversary” 
Happy BirtHday to: Marc S. - don B. - dave r. – Spencer y. - Manuel c. 

Happy anniverSary: dave r. 

Presidents Message: 
Meeting #558 - May 22nd, 2024 Presidents Report 

 
Well, May is over, and it was a good month.  Gold and Silver prices have skyrocketed upwards to new highs.  

May day, Cinco De Mayo, Mother’s Day, and now ending with Memorial Day closing out the month of 
May. 

Our coin club meeting last night had 37 people attend it.  WOW!  We had 3 ladies sign up and become new 
members.  Welcome aboard!  We had lots of good social numismatic and friendly discussions.  We had good 

food and beverages available on this rather warm evening of 84 degrees. 

Special thanks to all those who regularly donate and bring in yummy things to eat.  Thanks to those who 
donated monies or various beverages to our variety collection.  We have water, sparkling flavored waters, 
Diet Coke & Pepsi, Dr. Pepper, Ginger Ale, Lemonade, Apple, and Orange Juice and more.  If there is a 

special beverage that you enjoy, let us know and we will try to stock it. 

Like every monthly meeting, we have “Show and Tells” (4 tonight), FREE door prize raffles, a 50/50 
drawing, a club members auction (usually up to 10 items allowed) and ending the meeting with the club 
drawing.  Tonight, I played a simple game with the audience asking for a coin in their pocket (foreign or 

domestic) that is the oldest would win a $2 dollar bill and we had two winners, Don B. and Dan D.  It was a 
fun night.  The meeting even ended a little early at around 8:08pm.  Thanks for those who stayed and helped 

clean up the church room where we meet. 

Our next meeting will be the 4th Wednesday of the month of June, which is the 26th.  See you all there and 
more.  Recruit a friend to come check us out and join our club.  Don’t forget our sister club in Vallejo, which 
meets the first Thursday of each month at 6pm at the Senior Center.  Also, on June 30th (Sunday) in Vallejo 
is their 75 anniversary Hawaiian themed/birthdays celebration.  Sign up now for just $20 per person.  You 

immediately get back a $2 dollar and $5 dollar STAR note and other neat door prize stuff.  A delicious meal 
is provided as well.  See you there. 

Well, on a final note, I want to tell everyone that “George Locatelli”, Vallejo’s Coin Club President was back 
from his medical issues he had two months ago from a fall.  Welcome back, George, who is a member of our 
club.  Also, Mr. Turrini was recognized for his two (2) coin articles that were published in last month’s Coin 
World and Numismatic News magazines.  He also did a great job as our auctioneer tonight.  Gene Berry did 
an excellent job too as our raffle ticket puller.  I even won one prize.  Til our next meeting, be safe, have fun 

and keep collecting and promoting our wonderful hobby. 

Looking forward… In June, we will celebrate D-Day June 6th, Father’s Day June 16th, Juneteenth 19th, and 
all weddings and graduations.  Lots to celebrate! 

David Trimingham - President 



 

“Show & Tell” 

- Mike Turrini – Book on Morgan Dollar 
- Pam and Steve Morgan – Fractional Gold 
- Mike Kemp – Wild Man Coin 
- Vince Clagg –Dollar Bill Numeral 444-4444 

Donations and Clean Up 
Thanks to:  

“Pam and Steve M. for mini tacos” 
“Mary for the delicious pasta dish” 
“Dan Deal for the case of water” 

Upcoming Shows & Events 
 June 16th  Carmel Coin and Collectibles Show 

 June 28th – 29th East Bay Concord Coin Show 

 June 30th  Vallejo Coin Club 75th Anniversary Luncheon 

 July 27th – 28th  Fremont Coin Club 49th Annual Show 

 August 11th  Fairfield Coin Club Coin & Collectibles Show 

 September 29th  Joint Summer Picnic 

 November 16th  Joint Forum, Vallejo 

December 14th  Holiday Party, Vallejo   

2024 Fairfield Coin Club Members 
 Gary Ballard Don Barsi. lm Bill Bartz. lm John Barton. lm 
 John Bearden. lm Sandra Bearden Eugene Berry. lm Lori Berry 
 Craig Blackwood. lm Richard Bluhm Don Bridges Karen Castelli 
 Lloyd Chan. lm Ron Chavez Voilet Chavez Vince Clagg 
 Linda Cunha Dan Deal Monica Espinosa Elaine Florkowski. lm 
 Robert Florkowski. lm Kim Gardner Scott Griffin Jan Henke. lm 
 Don Hill. lm Ed Hoffmark Jr. Ed Hoffmark III Daniel Holland 
 Julie Holland Libby Holland Lolly Holland Ed Hopkinson. lm 
 Marianne Hopkinson. lm Mike Kemp Janet Kentala Felice Koblos. lm 
 Russel Leach. lm Robert Luna. lm Carlos Martinez  George Locatelli. lm 
 Frances McDowell. lm Pam Morgan Steve Morgan Clifford Mishler. lm
 Mark Mulholland Frank Poong Shauna Poong Walter Ostromecki. lm
 Dave Randolph Mariah Randolph Wilson Ray. lm Rudy Recilevd 
 Paul Romesburg lm Marc sanchez Karen Seghetti Gary Spangler 
 Michael Stanley. lm Michael Turrini. lm Carlos Trevino David Trimingham  



 

Help – Donations Needed 

The Vallejo Naval Museum is 
hoping for donations to pay for 

their new refrigerator. 

Give anything you can. 
They are very good to us. 

Lost? 
A U.S. Proof Set was left  

at our May meeting. 
 

Speak to David if this belongs to you. 

The Numismatic Bibliomania Society is a non-Profit association devoted  
to the study and enjoyment of numismatic literature. 

For more information, please see the website at www.CoinBooks.org 

Minutes for May 22nd, 2024 by Monica E., Secretary of the Fairfield Coin Club 

President David T. called our meeting to order at 6pm.   

Roll call showed that all 4 Board Members were in attendance. 

Treasurer: Scott G. stated we are in good financial form.  Our CD is coming due in June, so we will need to 
check CD rates for best rate possible for our funds. 

Three new members have joined our club.  Names listed in newsletter. 

We had 3 guests, and Mary even brought a pasta casserole for us to share.  Thanks! 

We welcomed George L. back after a brief illness.  Glad to see him back at our meetings. 

Discussion and update on our upcoming Fairfield Coin Club Coin Show on August 11th, 2024. Be prepared – 
We are going to need your help to make our event a HUGE SUCCESS! 

We celebrated several Birthdays. 

Our Show and Tell were interesting.  We can always hear more... 

We appreciate your generous supply of food and beverages. Thanks to all who provide these treats. 

Bill B. did a great job getting Lots of Door prizes to give away. 

There was a small 50/50 drawing.  As usual, our auction was a great success, and Mike T. was a great 
auctioneer.  Thanks Mike! 

Our next meeting is June 26th, 2024.  See You There!!  Joint Board meeting is June 10, in Cordelia. 

Remember to get your tickets for the Vallejo 75th Anniversary LUAU Luncheon, on June 30th. 

 

Respectfully Submitted – Monica E. 



 


